
July 1, 2014

Mr. Dave Ridolfino, Associate Deputy State Treasurer
State of New Jersey
Department of the Treasury
Division of Administration
PO BOX 002
Trenton, NJ 08625
via email – IntegrityOversightMonitor@treas.state.nj.us

Re: Integrity Oversight Monitoring Quarterly Reports –
City of Elizabeth Veterans Memorial Waterfront Park – EQ2013-001-P3
City of Perth Amboy Marina, Promenade and Bulkheads – EQ2013-005-P3

Dear Mr. Ridolfino:

In accordance with A-60, enclosed please find Quarterly Reports for the above-
referenced projects wherein Thacher Associates, LLC (“Thacher Associates”) serves as integrity 
oversight and anti-fraud monitor pursuant to P.L. 2013, Chapter 37.

Notably, while both reports cover the period beginning January 1, 2014, and ending
March 31, 2014, Thacher Associates was not engaged at either project for the entirety of this
period. Our engagement at the City of Elizabeth began on January 10, 2014, and at the City of
Perth Amboy on March 11, 2014. The methodology we employed for both project integrity 
monitoring assignments began with the performance of an initial risk assessment designed to 
assess the potential integrity risks to the project, the controls currently in place to mitigate those 
risks, and provide recommendations to enhance project controls. The results of that risk
assessment are included in the report for the City of Elizabeth, however, will be reported in the
next quarterly report for the City of Perth Amboy. Concurrent with the performance of these risk 
assessments, Thacher Associates began regular visits to both project sites to ensure opportunities 
for waste, fraud and abuse were mitigated, to test the controls currently in place, and to audit the 
project participants’ compliance with the stated controls.

We thank you for the opportunity to serve the citizens of the State of New Jersey in this
important capacity and we look forward to continuing in this role through the completion of
these projects. Please contact me at any time with questions.

Sincerely,

Joseph A. DeLuca
President
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